
MARION TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION 

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

 

January 5, 2023 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Marion Township Zoning Commission was held on Thursday, 

January 5, 2023, at 1228 East Fairground Street, Marion, Ohio. 

 

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Mauri Morse. 

 

Members present:  Clancey DeVore, Mauri Morse, Denny Smith, Marilyn Smith, Gerald Wade and 

Secretary, Jennifer D. Sidle.  Also present:  Zoning Inspector, Mark McCleary. 

 

Motion made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Wade, to approve the minutes of the December 1, 2022, 

meeting as read. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 

 

Trustee McCleary sent an email requesting to know if Mr. DeVore wished to be reappointed to the 

Zoning Commission.  Mr. DeVore advised he wished to be reappointed. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

None discussed. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Mr. McCleary received a request for information on a possible gas station in front of the old Sears 

building. A new fee schedule is being proposed for rezoning applications. The Commission needs to 

research fees schedules with other townships and the city. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 

There will not be a meeting in February due to not having a quorum. The next meeting will be in March. 

 

MOTION 

 

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. DeVore.  All voted “yes”. 

 

 

     CHAIRPERSON:  ______________________________________ 

 

     SECRETARY:  ________________________________________  


